SEPTEMBER 21, 2020
SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING

The Board meeting was held at an open-air shelter in Waterworks Park.  President George Davis called the meeting to order at 6:05pm on September 21, 2020. 
Members present included: George Davis, Ginny Renda, Jon Shelness, Joe Harrison, and Steve Sarcone.
The minutes of the August 17, 2020 meeting were review and approved as written.
The Treasurer’s Report submitted by Heather Carman were discussed and approved.

Neighborhood Southwestern Hills signs
The board discussed the possibility of having signs made that would welcome people into our neighborhood. Examples would be WELCOME TO SOUTHWESTERN HILLS. Board members suggested the signs would be placed on streets such as 63rd and Park Avenue; Fleur Dr. and Park Avenue; Fleur Dr. and Watrous; McKinley and Fleur Dr. The board plans to look into the cost of the signs. The board would also need to get permission from the property owners at the above locations to have the signs installed on their properties.

SCRUB DAY
All the board members present thought that SCRUB Day was a success. Some members felt that a few large trucks took advantage of the City of Des Moines SCRUB Day Program. Other members did not think these trucks created a serious problem because SCRUB Day helps keep our city free of some junk. The board plans to revisit SCRUB Day at the hosted city rules meeting in April.

SHARED SOCCER STADIUM 
The shared stadium with Drake University and The Des Moines Public Schools will continue forward toward the proposed construction date. The ground breaking on this project will probably occur prior to the court appeal challenging the financing of the project.  No injunction to stop construction is in place.

The Meeting Concluded at 7:05pm.
The next meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2020.
Minutes submitted by Ginny Renda, Secretary of SWHNA
